
 

 

 

LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE MEETING 

MINUTES  

 

The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, February 26, 2018,              
at 7 p.m., at the Leroy Township Hall. 
 
Present were: Rich VanPelt, chairman, Heather Shelton, Chuck Klco, and Sharon 
Rodgers, Fiscal Officer, Attorney for Zoning, Ron Graham. 
 
Richard VanPelt, chairman, opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag. 
 
Guests:  None> 
At 7:00 p.m. bids were opened for road materials, as follows: 
 

 



 



 
Chuck made a motion to accept all bids, using the lowest price first, if not available then 
the next lowest etc., Heather 2nd the motion, all were in favor. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by motion of chairman, 2nd by 
Heather, all were in favor. 
 
Correspondence: Lake County Health Advisory Council meeting is March 5th at 6:30 
p.m., Rich will attend. 
 
Department Reports: 
ZONING: Assistant Zoning Inspector, Shawn Parker gave the following report as 
received from Zoning Inspector, Myron Telencio. 



 
 
Rudy Velsko of the Leroy Township Zoning Appeals Board stated that Dale Francis 
supplies the necessary information the board had requested and that they granted him 
a conditional use/home occupancy (hobby) non-transferable Zoning permit. 
Trustee Rich VanPelt stated that Myron is looking for a replacement program for 
ZonePro, the current program is not supported any longer.  One program called WordQ, 
will move all of the information over into their program. Cost of program and move is 
$1,000.00.  There is also a $1,000.00 yearly support fee.  Rich will talk to Myron about 
it.  Rich will also contact Steve McKee to be sure he knows he is on the Land Use 
Committee. 
Rich VanPelt stated they held the meeting for review of Leroy Twp. Comprehensive 
Plan.  Not too many changes are going to be made. Rich has a couple things he would 
like to have changed and will take it up at the next meeting. 
 
 
FIRE: No report. 
 
ROAD:  Chuck is talking with Thompson Township to coordinate replacement of the 
cross over pipe on Valentine Rd.  We are hoping to start the 2nd week in June after 
school is out.  Thompson will do all of the digging and excavating.  Lake County 
Engineer will pay a partial of the cost of the cross over pipe.  Total cost around 
$5,600.00, they will pay $3,400.00.  We are still waiting on our application to OPWC for 
Radcliffe Rd. repairs.  Regarding an email Charlie received about natural gas being run 
down Callow Rd.  The residents need to petition Dominion, East Ohio to install a gas 
line.  There is a lot resident frontage on Callow Rd.  Dominion will only do 100 feet. 
Some cold patching has been done on the pot holes.  No new news on the Vrooman 
Rd. bridge project.  A cross over culvert pipe at the bottom of Paine Hill will take up to 
two mos. if they replace it.  The County is hoping to be able to put in a liner to avoid this. 



Herb S. from Seeley Rd. ask about a gas line which runs by his property.  Chuck said 
he will get him the phone number of the person to call about it.  Also that the emulsion 
we use for dust control works well on Seeley.  The road will not get paved.   
 
CEMETERIES: Nothing to report.  Fiscal Office is still working on the maps. 
 
 
 
PARKS: March 25th is the Easter egg hunt at 2 p.m. It will be held at Metro Parks 
Hidden Lake Park in the pavilion on Kniffen Rd.  On Wednesday March 21 the rec. 
board will meet to stuff eggs with candy at the community room. 
Heather stated that paint and plaster will not be covered under the Capitol Improvement 
Grant.  It’s considered maintenance.  Perhaps the explanation of plastering can be re-
worded.  We have $8,000.00 left on grant, and still need to have the outside steps done.  
Heather said payment for cost of storage cases would probably not be covered either. 
The Heritage Association is planning a couple of fund raiser, one will be the annual 
Leroy Township garage sale on Sat. May 5th.  They also are planning a “Woman’s Tea” 
at the community room with different vendors who would donate part of their proceeds. 
July 21st will be Leroy Township 2nd year movie night.  The Heritage Association is 
funding a Leroy Softball Team. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Chuck made a motion to accept the permanent appropriations for 
2018 as presented by the Fiscal Officer, Heather 2nd the motion.  Poll of the vote:  
VanPelt, aye, Shelton, aye, Klco, aye.  Resolution: 18-06. 
 C&G Snowplowing and Landscaping submitted a bid for mowing of the park, ballfields, 
cemeteries, and meeting house.  The total cost is the same as last year.  We are very 
pleased with their work. 
Chuck made a motion to accept the bid, 2nd by Heather, all were in favor. 
 
FISCAL OFFICER: Nothing. 
 
 
Motion to pay all bills made by Rich, 2nd by Chuck, all were in favor. 
 
Next meeting: Monday, March 12, @ 7 p.m. 
 
Audience: Nothing. 
Motion to adjourn made by, Chuck, 2nd by Heather, all were in favor. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________                  __________________________ 
Richard VanPelt,   Chairman  Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer 
 


